December 2021 Chapter Meeting

The December chapter meeting was called to order on December 9, 2021 at 2:05 PM EST by President Shirley Tudhope.

President Shirley Tudhope opened the meeting announcing the executive board voted to dissolve the chapter because of the lack of volunteers on board positions and committee chair roles going forward. Such vote has to go the members. Even though the chapter did not disaffiliate several months ago, the board voted to give members another chance for disaffiliation before dissolving. However, even if disaffiliation happens, the chapter still needs people to volunteer. 

President Shirley Tudhope noted that the board needs a treasurer.

President Shirley Tudhope reminded members their vote counts and that voting results would be announced the following Monday. 

President Shirley Tudhope thanked those board members and chair positions who were stepping down.

Ana Morgan chimed in to thank President Shirley Tudhope, the board and committee chairs. She urged members to step up and pitch in to help the chapter.

Laura Russell, VP Communications—Two former members re-joined the chapter. The last pins have been mailed.  

President Tudhope presented the November 2021 Cash Flow completed by Arel Jansen, Treasurer. 

President Tudhope presented that there was no report for contest committee, storm plotters, website or workshops.

Ana Morgan reported on behalf of the Critique Forum reminding members to vote. She went through her history as the chapter’s president, VP, co-chair and crit loop moderator. She expressed her gratitude for the chapter and the crit loop.

Cheryl Rider, Productivity Forum Chair presented that the Productivity Forum is doing well, with members checking in regularly. Cheryl also presented on behalf of the webinars that no webinars were scheduled through the end of the 2021.

Tami Blankenship, Social Media Chair, reported that posts are made to Instagram and Twitter twice a week. No new member welcomes were posted this month. Facebook countdown reminder for disaffiliation vote. Reminder also sent on Instagram.

October 2021 Secretary minutes drafted by Jessica Jayne, Secretary FTHRW and posted by President Shirley Tudhope. No objections to the minutes were raised so the October 2021 Chapter Meeting Secretary minutes were approved.

Unfinished Business—Disaffiliation vote is ongoing. Dissolving vote is also presented on ballot in case disaffiliation is not voted passed. Voting ends December 11 at 11:59 p.m. pst. Results will be announced the following Monday to RWA and FTH members. Reminder to vote. And a thank you for the members’ support. 

New Business—Reminder chapter needs a treasurer. Request for any other new business. Remind to fill out Good News so chapter can share with other members. 

President Shirley Tudhope adjourned the December 2021 Chapter Meeting on December 11, 2021 at 12:41 a.m. EST. 

Respectfully submitted,
Jessica Jayne, FTHRW Secretary

